
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall as 
well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 552 6863; 
Passcode: pray3r

FOR PRIVATE PRAYER REQUESTS, please 
place them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

PRAYER MINISTRY All are welcome to join the 
prayer team to read and meditate for 40 days from 
6am to 6:30am. Zoom ID 8316619709; PW: 777

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and Announcements - Roger Murphy

Entroit
Call to Worship - Praise to the Lord the Almighty,

the King of Creation NAH 6 vs 1,2
Invocation - Roger Murphy

Hymn - Praise my Soul the King of Heaven NAH 1
Tithes & Off erings - Roger Murphy

Children’s Story - Frances Oni
Hymn - I am Thine O Lord NAH 699

Development Off ering - Terry Messenger
Family Prayer - Audrey Andersson

Scripture Reading: 1 Kings 19: 1-12
- Christian Guenin

Hymn - Softly and Tenderly Jesus Is Calling NAH 691
Meditation: God’s Gentle Whisper

- Pastor Terry Messenger
Hymn - How Great Thou Art SDAH 86

Benediction - Terry Messenger
Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
“Do You Know God?” - Thirza Van den Broek

Scripture Reading: Genesis 28:10-22
Elder on duty: Florence Allen

Co-Ordinator: Sophia Vontzalidis

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
December 10 – A Andersson (Toy Service)
December 17 – Pastor L Ackie

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
December 10 – A Andersson (Toy Service)
December 17 – Pastor Terry

Welcome - & Opening Prayer: Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn: NAH 60 - This is My Father’s World

Broadcasting Facilitator: Marlene Levy 
Panel: Catherine Phiri, Anna Papaioannou,
Erna Herteliu, Milimo Mumbo, Florence Allen
Teachers: Erna Herteliu, Ioan Herteliu, Frances

“Set an example for the believers in speech,
in conduct, in love, in faith and in purity.”

1 Timothy 4:12

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

Mmumbo@secadventist.org.uk - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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SOSMIX is available from Pat Walton. Please call 
07788311097 and arrange a delivery. Profits to STOP 
– Save the Orphans Please.

THE MEMORIAL SERVICE for Barbara Lawrence will 
be held at Stanborough Park Church on Thursday, 8 
December at 10am.

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Morgan Charles as he is showing remarkable 
recovery from his brain injury.
- Horace and Carles Gaynor as they mourn the loss of 
their daughter, Gabrielle. Also their son Xavier who is 
recovering from his illness. 
- Our members who are hospitalised.
- Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
COVID, other health issues and recent bereavement.
- Our country as we are experiencing a Recession.
- A resolution between Russia and Ukraine.
- The Requests in the Prayer Box. Remember you can 
place private Prayer Requests in the Prayer Box.
- The Leaders and teachers of all our Adventist 
institutions especially Stanborough Primary and 
Secondary Schools.
- Many children who are suffering from different types 
of illness. Some are unexplained.
- The year 11 students who are doing Mock Exams.

MEMBERSHIP TRANSFERS: (SECOND READING)
Transfers in >
Wilna McComb from Hemel Hempstead SDA Church
Hamish McComb from Hemel Hempstead SDA 
Church
Lydia Simplicio from Hemel Hempstead SDA Church
 
Transfers out > 
Dimitar Iliev to London Bulgarian SDA Church
Snejana Ivanova Ilieva to London Bulgarian SDA 
Church
Amanda Brown to Wayne SDA Church, USA
John Simplicio to Maidenhead SDA Church

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for 
the church eBulletin in our website.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Everybody is welcome at Stanborough Park Church 
and whereas we always endeavour to keep the 
church as clean and well maintained as possible, 
any unnecessary damage, however, caused is really 
not acceptable. May we please ask all parents and 
guardians to be aware of what their children are 
doing when in church. Thank you.

LARCH ROOM will be out of commission and 
inaccessible while building and refurbishment works 
take place in the room.

CHURCH CAR PARK - Wherever you park, please 
do so considerately within marked bays and not in 
roadways, giving priority to those who need to park 
close to the church. Do not use the disabled spaces 
if you are not a blue badge holder. Once the car park 
is full, please be kind enough to park in the overflow 
car park at the BUC or in nearby roads, most of 
which do not have restrictions on parking. Thank 
you for your consideration and cooperation in this.

THE WOMEN’S MINISTRY department is inviting 
you to join us for a thought-provoking discussion 
this afternoon presented by Sister Uche Ademuyiwa, 
from 3pm to 5pm. The title is “When God is Silent”. 
Looking forward to your contributions and questions. 
Meeting ID - 7279659834 & Passcode - WMmeeting

ADRA DESPERATELY NEEDS YOUR HELP THIS 
CHRISTMAS. Please support by following the link
ADRA UK - Just Giving Page for 2022
s d a 4 . l i f e / a u d r e y 4 a d r a 2 0 2 2
Alternatively, you can place a donation in the special 
DO GOOD envelopes available at church. As well as 
helping those abroad ADRA, through the I AM URBAN 
initiative, is helping those in need in the UK also.

INDONESIA ADRA APPEAL - Please help us to help 
the people of Indonesia who are affected by this 
dreadful earthquake. adra.org.uk

Stanborough Secondary School CAROL SERVICE at 
the church on December 13th, Tuesday, at 6pm.

TOY SERVICE will take place next week 10th 
December at 11am and all are welcome.
The church will be open to receive gifts on Friday 
9th December between 11 a.m. and 3.00 p.m. Please 
bring toys for children 0-12 yrs, presents for teens 
13-18yrs as well as toiletries for parents. Cheerful 
duvet and pillow covers are also welcome, but no 
soft toys, please. Children will have the opportunity 
to put a gift into the sacks during the morning service 
as usual. Thank you in advance for bringing a smile 
to the faces of those who are so much in need. 

CONSULTATIVE PLANNING MEETINGS for the 
church have now taken place and the results are 
being analysed by the pastoral team presently. 
Findings will be presented to the board and a way 
forward will be planned for these findings. Continue 
to pray for this process so that we can be more 
effective in evangelism and nurture.
IN EARLY 2023 the new budget for the year will be 
discussed and voted upon shortly thereafter. We 
are asking all departmental leaders to submit your 
budgets by 15th December. 

PHASE 2 of the church development plan is now 
underway to improve audio and lighting in the 
sanctuary. Total cost for this is expected to be in the 
region of £90,000. Please pray that God will provide 
the means for this to take place.

STARTING TODAY a separate development fund 
offering will be taken up during the service for the 
church building. This offering will take place every 
first Sabbath of the month.

WE HAVE A STUDENT PLACEMENT from Newbold 
with us at present in the form of James McMahon 
who will be with us until the end of April. A further 
placement from Newbold in the form of Adam Best 
will be with us from 28th Jan until May 2023

CSMC NOTICE The Management Committee met 
this week and was advised of damage caused to 
the fabric of the church by unsupervised children. 


